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PELENNA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

CYNGOR CYMUNED PELENNA

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 7th September 2015 at Pontrhydyfen Community Centre, at 7.00 p.m.

1
Present:
The Chairperson: Cllr. Robert Jenkins.
                           Councillors: Mrs. D Evans, Mrs. L Hawkes, P Lewis,

                           C Harffy, Mrs J Evans, W Pugh, M I Jones.         
                           The Clerk: David S Mackerras.
                           NPTCBC Member: M Ellis
         Apologies accepted from: Cllr. D Sparkes. 
                                          …………………………......................................................................

2 Declarations of Interest
         None declared.

3 Minutes of the previous meeting 
         The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13th July 2015
         were approved and signed accordingly by the Chairperson. 
  4     Matters arising
       Page 2 – Whilst the road surface at Railway Terrace had been

       attended to in front of St Teilo’s church, other sections of the
       road are reported to be in need of repair. The matter will be
       followed up by Cllr. Martin Ellis.

       Page 3 – Correspondence – No acknowledgement yet received

       on an enquiry placed with NPTCBC relating to the provision of

       public toilets in Neath Town Centre.

       Page 3 – No acknowledgement yet received on a request

       placed with NPTCBC to cut back vegetation along Tonmawr

       cycle track. Cllr. Martin Ellis has agreed to follow up this matter.

       Page 3 – Pontrhydyfen playground has had an Annual 
       Inspection by ROSPA funded by PCC at a cost of £68. There

       are no apparent serious safety issues and the Inspection report
       has been forwarded to the Playground Trustees.

       Page 5 – Vattenfall construction site visit – 9/10 Members and

       some residents took the opportunity to visit the site on 

       12th August.

        Page 6 – Reports – Pontrhydyfen Primary School Judicial

        Review failed. It is believed that as a consequence of this

        Tonmawr PS- intended Judicial Review was not awarded the

        necessary funding to take its case forward.        
5     Neath Port Talbot CBC Member report
    Cllr. Martin Ellis submitted his monthly report to the meeting, on

    all current matters pertinent to the Pelenna community.

    On the new recycling scheme Members were aware that some
    residents found the new bins difficult to handle when full, and
    prefered to return to bag use.

    Cllr. Ellis added that the blocked culvert and drain below

    Morgans Terrace was quickly resolved.

    The CBC Member also informed the meeting that although the

    planned closure of the Aqueduct was for an 18 month period,

    the relevant NPTCBC department will be aiming to carry out the

    surface repair work much quicker to curtail pedestrian access

    for the least time possible.         
    Cllr. Ellis informed the meeting that the Snake awareness

    information board which had been made during the
    Communities First programme was still available at
    Pontrhydyfen CC and could be erected at Tonmawr.
    It was also reported that Llys Penrhys building was up for sale.

    NPTCBC Chief Executive will visit the Community between

    10:00am and 12:00 midday on 11th September. Cllr. Martin Ellis
    has arranged a number of meetings to enable the Community
    Council, Community Centres and Business representatives, the

    opportunity to meet with the Chief Executive to discuss

    community issues.

    PCC is scheduled to meet with the Officer at 10:00am and it 

    was agreed that as many Members as are available will meet at

    Tonmawr Community Centre to develop a list of topics and

    questions to discuss with Mr. Steve Phillips. Cllr. Ellis has

    prepared a Pelenna Overview: Draft discussion document, as

    an information document and to facilitate discussion.   
6     Planning Applications
    No planning applications had been submitted for consideration.
    A free Planning Training Workshop will be presented by

    Planning Aid Wales on 15th September at Neath Town Hall

    5:00pm – 8:00pm. Agreed that the Chair and Clerk will attend

    the workshop.

  7     Correspondence

a. Macmillan Cancer support – request for financial support. Regretably PCC cannot contribute as a contribution would be outside our rules.

b. OVW –Conference/AGM 3rd October reminder – The theme of the conference, ‘Local Government Reform’. Clerk and Cllr. P Lewis to attend.

c. Chief Exec. NPTCBC reply to information request on the intended future of the former Tonmawr and Pontrhydyfen Primary School sites. Options are currently being considered and will be discussed with local groups at Chief Exec community visit on 11th September. Noted – matter to be discussed at visit.

d. Website comments from a local resident recently moved to the area, regarding the ‘amazing wild flowers and wildlife’ of the area, and a suggestion to provide an information point for residents and visitors. Agreed that the viability of the suggestion will be investigated.         
8   Reports

     Communities Maintenance report :
     Planters – this has been a poor season for the growth of bedding plants.

     Footpaths – CMO continues to strim and clear slip steps and footpath from Johns Terrace to the Rugby field.

     Flytipping 

· Reported beyond Maggs garage and on the Johns Terrace turning area.
· It was also reported that the skips at Tonmawr 2000 continue to attract flytipping.

Cemetery – all weeds around entrance sprayed and cut.

Summer growth – cutback will continue to mid October.
Road side seats – to be painted over the next few weeks,

weather permitting.

Former Tonmawr school site – will continue to clear and tidy

to avoid derelict appearance. 
     Playgrounds: Annual inspection reports have been received from ROSPA for both Johns Terrace and Dan y Coed playgrounds.

     Johns Terrace: 
· CMO has repaired 2 holes in the boundary fence.
· He has Measured and priced for new back boards to be fitted to play equipment.

· CMO has maintained a programme of regular  strimming and litter picks.

· He has also supplied an estimate for new bark to top up toddlers play area.

         Dan y Coed:

· CMO has maintained a regular programme of strimming and litter picks.
     Clerk’s report – Account balances at 6th September  2015
     Community Council Account – cheque book  £14,640.43Cr.

     Community Council Instant Access Account  £  1,382.22Cr.

     Communities First Account – cheque book         £100.00Cr.

     Macpelah Cemetery Account – cheque book £  2,549.60Cr.     

     Swansea Building Society                                   £  23.36Cr.

    Total balances at 6th September 2015 - £18,695.61    
     Total banking YTD (to 06/09 /15)                        £30,640.63
     Total expenditure payments YTD (to 06/09 /15)  £22,379.88  
     Members reviewed a comparison of Actual compared with Budget expenditure for the year to date to August 2015. Income was £2,341 higher than anticipated with Cemetery income up £913 compared with budget. In addition grant income was £1,100 compared with a zero budget.

     Expenditure was £949 less than budget with underspends recorded on a number of expenditure headings, including Insurances, Grants, Training courses, maintenance and cemetery.
Clerk’s activities for July/August:

· Sending cemetery information to all Neath Port Talbot Funeral Directors.
· Arranging Vattenfall site visit.
· Follow up Railway Terrace re-surfacing.
· Liase with Reptile Trust speaker following July presentation.
· Reconcile VAT Account.
· Reconcile Bank Accounts.
· Attempt to obtain Pontrhydyfen CC Accounts.
· Enquire on future use of school buildings.
· Enquire with NPTCBC about its plan on improving public toilet provision in Neath Town centre, particularly in the evenings.
· Arrange Vattenfall liaison committee.
· Review Pension Auto enrolment regulations.
· Update website.
· Obtain two cemetery grass cutting quotations.
     Community Council Newsletter –
     The newsletter has now been completed and printed at a cost of  

     £90. The letters have been sent to Dor2dor marketing for 
     distribution in the community.
     Grateful thanks were offered to Cllr. Clive Harffy for producing an 
     excellent, well illustrated newsletter and arranging 

     Printing/Distribution. Many thanks also to Mrs. Angela Harffy for
     providing a great deal of support, including photographs of the
     former School sites, in the production of the document.

     It is hoped that the newsletter will be produced on a regular six
     monthly basis.

Vattenfall Construction site visit – Members attended an evening visit to the construction site on 12th August which was very interesting. The party viewed a newly-completed Turbine base.
Windfarm Grant liason committee – It was reported that Lance Whiteley and Cledwyn Edwards have both agreed to join this committee. It was also suggested that we should offer committee appointments to Trevor Williams, Ray Clarke and a senior representative of the organisation, Coast to Coast. These committee members will join Community Council Members Robert Jenkins, Diane Evans, Des Sparkes and Philip Lewis to maintain good links with both the Community and Vattenfall.
     Macpelah cemetery:
     Income budget             YTD £1,042  ACTUAL £1,955

      Expenditure budget

      Grass cutting                 YTD £     729  ACTUAL £  732
      General Maintenance    YTD £     208  ACTUAL £      0
      Health & Safety           YTD £     208    ACTUAL£      0
      Other Admin costs       YTD £     208    ACTUAL£  452 

      Income – 1 Plot sold £500;  2 Interments £500; Donations £955

      Clerk has now written to all Funeral Directors in Neath & Port Talbot to

      provide details of the Cemetery Change of Ownership and contact

      details.  
     A further grass cut was arranged for August – 3rd cut of this 

     year.
     It was agreed that a Cemetery committee meeting will be called

     to discuss legal and procedural issues relating to the safe

     management of Macpelah Cemetery. 

     Other reports: Attendance for all Members was reported to be

     compliant with minimum requirements.

     Roadside seat at Railway Terrace

     We have been unable to make contact with Mr Tom Howard on

     this matter.   
Chair report

Chair was keen to use the forthcoming NPTCBC Chief Executive

visit to highlight the serious concerns held by community

residents concerning the loss of community services and facilities.  
9     Health & Safety

Nothing to report

10   Payment of Accounts

      14/07/15 – 06/09/155

       Payments
       Wages and Salaries at resolved Council rates        

       Inland Revenue – July 2015  – Employees contribution                128.36                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

                                                         Employer NI Contribution               11.40

       Inland Revenue – August 2015 – Employees contribution            128.16

                                                              Employer NI Contribution          11.40

       Pensions – July 2015 – Employees contribution                              76.24                         

                                             Employers premium                                   327.10

       Pensions – August 2015 – Employees contribution                         76.24      

                                                  Employers contribution                        327.10  

       Vodafone – July                                                                                 66.07

                           August                                                                            57.85
       Staples - Stationery                                                                          133.50

                      Postage Stamps                                                                   60.56
       ROSPA Playground inspections Annual inspections – Tonmawr  130.00

                                                            Annual inspection – P’fen            68.00
       Tonmawr Community Centre – Second Instalment of Grant         750.00

       Pontrhydyfen Community Centre – Second Instalment of Grant   750.00

       Clerk – July Travel expenses                                                           111.62

                    August Travel expenses                                                      144.45

       Martins Garden Service – Macpelah cemetery grass cut                366.00

       Trinity Mirror publishing – Western Mail notice                           250.00

       Staples – Stationery                                                                           27.82

       Communities maintenance – Petty Cash replenishment                 165.00

       Dor-to-dor  distribution of community newsletter                            87.63

       Melbourne Design and Print – printing of newsletter                       90.00

       Receipts
       Bank Interest - August                                                                         0.06

       Neath Port Talbot CBC – Second Instalment of Precept            11200.00

       VAT Repayment                                                                              498.94

       Voluntary donations – Maintenance Macpelah cemetery               295.00

       Voluntary donations – Maintenance Macpelah cemetery               575.00

       Voluntary donations – Maintenance Macpelah cemetery                 85.00

       Burial fee – Macpelah cemetery                                                      250.00

       Plot Sale – Macpelah cemetery                                                       500.00

       Interment of Ashes fee                                                                     250.00

11   Date of Next meeting
 Monday 5th October 2015.
 Pelenna Valley Community Centre. 
      Chair …………………………………………
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